To whom it may concern,

| would like to voice my concern and personal opinion on Bill HB3063. As a parent of 2 who
both receive vaccines and their immunizations, | am not against vaccines, by any means.
However both my children have outbreaks of high grade fevers and at the last appointment, 1
had accumulated red bumps all over his body. My children get their vaccines, however | never
have them get more than 2 at a time. This is my parental right, out of the safety, well being and
over health of my children. And to make sure nothing else happens to them medically while
receiving vaccines, we delay them.

My concern as a parent and for many other parents is that something will happen to my child at
YOUR expense if this bill passes. My child's small body should not have to endure more than it
can take. And every doctor we have seen has agreed to that. They are the professionals in this
situation, let them continue to be! So that together the parent and the doctor can choose what
is best for their own child.

And to take away the education of your future, and our future as a country is horrendous. To
say that if | wanted to delay my child's vaccines that he could not attend school, blows my
mind. What has happened to everyone has a right to an education?

| hope that you listen to the people. | hope you listen to your neighbor, your friends, mothers,
fathers, and children. No one likes the idea of their right to decide to be taken away, whether it
is this issue or any past, present or future issue. For this specifically, you better believe
"mama's" are speaking up! Us, as parents, have the right to decide what we think and feel is
best for out children. Let that remain the same!

Signed,
Meagan Hollingsworth



